

#### Raymond School District Community Newsletter

## The Green Gazette

August 2020

# Draft Reopening Plan to be Presented at August 5th School Board Meeting



In light of the circumstances presented by the COVID-19 pandemic, extensive planning for the start of school took place during the summer months. The District's draft reopening plan is now available for review by the public. The plan was developed by the school administration in collaboration with a coordinated set of committees and workgroups. Most recently, the Back to School 2020 Governance Committee carefully reviewed the plan and suggested adjustments to the document that will be formally considered by the Raymond School Board on Wednesday, the 5th of August. Stakeholders are invited to review the draft plan and provide input at the Board meeting, which begins at 6 PM at Raymond High School.

Parents, guardians and employees are also asked to review the draft plan and then participate in <u>this very brief survey</u>. Those results will also be considered Board members by August 5th.

All input is welcome, as we work together to protect the health and safety of our entire community while working to provide high quality educational services to all students even in the face of significant challenges.

Thank you for your continued support of our schools during this difficult time!

Sincerely,

Tina H. McCoy, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

#### **Welcome to our New Administrators!**





Welcome to our new Director of Student Services, Michael Hatfield! Mr. Hatfield previously worked as the Director of Special Services and Programs in the Milford School District. Click here to read further about our new Student Services Director.

We also welcome our new Iber Holmes Gove Middle School Assistant Principal, Brigitte Cunningham! Prior to joining Raymond School District, Ms. Cunningham worked as a math teacher at Pembroke Academy and for Hillsboro-Deering High School Click here to read more about our IHGMS Assistant Principal.



#### **Summer Projects**

Summer projects have been moving forward and are near completion.

**Preschool**: All of the preschool supplies and furniture have been moved to the high school and the new bathrooms for the preschool classrooms will be completed this week. The playground installation is still on schedule and will be completed by the first day of school.

4th Grade to IHGMS: All of the fourth grade supplies and furniture are now at the middle school. We've successfully relocated almost every classroom at IHGMS in order to set up classrooms for our incoming fourth grade classes.

**LRES Portables**: And lastly, all of the prep work has been completed at LRES to allow the portables to be removed.



### **LRES Facility Assessment Study**

The LRES Building Committee has been reviewing the current needs and the status of our elementary school building. The LRES Facility Assessment Study was presented to the School Board in July.

Click here to see a copy of the LRES Facility Assessment Study.

#### Raymond High School Graduation



This year, our RHS Class of 2020 Commencement Ceremony was held on July 17th at the

Northeast Delta Dental Stadium in Manchester. Governor Sununu was our keynote speaker! Click here to see the complete article on our news blog.

## Upcoming Events

Events are subject to change. Please check our Events Calendars at www.sau33.com.



**School Board Meeting** Wednesday, August 5, 6:00 PM RHS Dining Area

School Board Meeting Wednesday, August 19, 6:00 PM RHS Media Center





Visit our website